MINUTES OF OCTOBER 2013 MEETING

MEETING HELD AT MONMOUTH WORSHIP CENTER IN MARLBORO

Introduction of 4 board members and 17 members. Pizza and soda served.

READING OF THE PREVIOUS MINUTES AND CORRESPONDENCE:

Secretary Bob Spony read the previous minutes with the treasurer's report. Motion made to approve the minutes was made and accepted. There was no correspondence.

TREASURER'S REPORT & MEMBERSHIP:

Treasurer Abe Chasnoff gave the report. A question arose regarding an expense for pizza and soda for the Board of Director's meeting held for volunteer recognition. Board will look into it.

Membership chairman Joe Hewes reported that as of 9/30 we have 287 single members; 55 families; 5 lifetime and 7 shops. As for October, there are 19 individuals, 2 families and 2 shops. This was down slightly from previous year.

RIDE REPORTS:

Ride leaders Steve Schwartz, Jim King, Dan Hinton, Abe Chasnoff, Pete Benton, gave reports about their riders. All night rides will end week of 10/14. The Saturday Allaire rides will end this week and were well attended. Harvest ride was well attended. Deb Asbjorn showed slides of previous biking trips that club members took. Steve Karger is running the Minnewaska State Park, New Paltz, NY for mountain bike and hiking on 10/19. This trip is only a go if there is enough interest. Please contact Steve Karger.

BYLAWS – MEMBERSHIP

Treasurer Abe proposed that, for budgetary purposes only, dues received between October 1 and the end of the year be treated as received in the following year. The discussion concerned 'why.' Club V.P. George Gregorio explained how it can be done, and is perfectly legal.

HOLIDAY PARTY: Date is December 14 at the Lincroft Inn. Jean Roy and Sue Scarola are chairing the event. Prices will be the same as last year. Motion made to provide a complimentary membership for 2014 to Terry Basko and her husband for their providing music for the party.

UPCOMING ELECTIONS FOR BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

Nominating Committee consists of: Don Levy, George Gregorio and Deb Asbjorn. They are looking for officers for next year. Candidates must submit their intentions to Don Levy, committee chairperson, by November 1.

BREAKAWAY RYDER STUDIO PRESENTATION:

George Lackett and Jodi Beuthe, owners of Breakaway Ryder Studio, demonstrated the "Real Ryder" spin bike. It showed various positions that users do for a total body workout. The studio has 12 bikes and is located at 555 Shrewsbury Avenue in Shrewsbury. They offer classes every day; for a full schedule go to their website www.breakawayryder.com. Special pricing offer for JSTS members:

Package	Regular Price	JSTS Discounted Price
Unlimited Monthly	\$120	\$99
10 pack	\$140	\$119
5 pack	\$75	\$65

VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION:

President Deb Asbjorn announced the names of 42 members who gave their time and leadership for the betterment of the club. Riding socks with our logo were given to those that were present. A follow-up email will be sent regarding the pick-up of socks for those that were not present at the meeting.

With no other business, meeting was adjourned.